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        MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

January 14, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

LOCAL

Today the Transportation Committee of the Los Angeles City Council approved a motion by Council members Antonio Villaraigosa and Martin Ludlow relative to the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) reimbursing the City of Los Angeles for expanded transit services, and accepting MTA bus passes during the 2003 mechanics and bus operators strike.  The City of Los Angeles Department of Transportation (LADOT) reported a 45% increase in DASH ridership during the strike, and estimates the additional costs incurred as a result of the expanded strike services at approximately $700,000.  The motion authorizes LADOT to invoice the MTA for reimbursement.

In other actions, the Committee approved a resolution by Council members Greg Smith and Antonio Villaraigosa relative to opposing transportation funding reductions proposed by the State Department of Finance.  By adopting this resolution, the City of Los Angeles states its opposition to both the funding reductions and the proposed transfer of transportation funds for non-transportation purposes.  Additionally, the City of Los Angeles joins the Mobility 21 Coalition in lobbying and educating state officials, including the Governor and members of the State Legislature, regarding the importance of investing in our transportation system and how it impacts Los Angeles County residents, businesses and visitors.

Should you have any questions regarding these issues, please contact Wilbur Babb, Jr., Manager Local Affairs, at  (213) 922-2267.
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